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Thank you, Madam President,
The Czech Republic aligns itself with the EU statement.

We thank the High Commissioner for her oral update on the human rights situation in Ukraine. The Czech Republic fully supports the United Nations Human Rights Monitoring Mission in Ukraine (HRMMU), whose valuable work helps us better understand the current situation in the country.
We reiterate our clear position on the illegal annexation of the Autonomous Republic of Crimea and the city of Sevastopol by Russian Federation. The Czech Republic will always consider Crimea a part of Ukrainian territory, no matter how much time passes since this deplorable and illegitimate act.
The human rights situation in the temporarily occupied territories remains dire. Crimean residents who resist the pressure from Russian law enforcement authorities continue to be victims of reprisals. Courts in the Autonomous Republic of Crimea continue to pass judgements in apparent disregard of fair trial guarantees, applying Russian legislation contrary to international humanitarian law. Crimean Tatars continue to be severely persecuted. We urge the Russian Federation to immediately release members of so-called second Bakhchisarai group, who were recently sentenced to 13 – 19 years, including civic journalists and activists Marlen Asanov, Memet Belyalov, Tymur Ibragimov, Seyran Saliev, Server Mustafayev, Server Zekeryaev and Edem Smailov.
Madam High Commissioner, what steps can we undertake to help ensure justice for all Crimean Tatars who have been arrested by the occupying power and are now serving harsh sentences based on fabricated charges?
I thank you.

